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	NORTH BRADLEY PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 

MONDAY, 6 NOVEMBER 2023 AT 

NORTH BRADLEY PROGRESSIVE HALL


COUNCILLORS PRESENT
	Cllr Bradley Evans (BE)

	Cllr Roger Evans (Chair) (RE)

	Cllr Mrs Lee Lee (LL)

	Cllr Mrs G Lunt (GL)

	Cllr Francis Morland (FM) 

	Cllr Horace Prickett (HP)

	Cllr Russell Willsmer (RW)

	Mrs Karin Elder (Clerk) 




	Item
	Record
	

	106
	RE welcomed everyone, declaring the meeting open.  He informed Councillors that Cllr Mrs Jenny Joyce had notified him of her resignation. 

	

	107
	APOLOGIES Cllrs Nick Crangle (NC) and Tom Connor (TC)

	

	108
	MEMBERS’ DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  None
	

	109

	ADJOURNMENT OF MEETING FOR MEMBERS OF PUBLIC 19:31 - None
Meeting back in session

	

	110
	MINUTES
The minutes of the meeting held on Monday 2 October having been circulated previously, were approved, and signed as a true record of the meeting. 
 

	

	111

	MATTERS ARISING

98.2 Vicarage overhanging foliage – Parish Steward cut back the overhanging fir tree and brambles.

98.4 Beat the Street – Councillors reported that this had proved popular in the village. 
98.6 Equestrian signage – GL will provide update in due course. 
103  Damage to path on Southwick Road as a result of developer’s heavy vehicles. Clerk reminded developer 30 October.
  


	

	112

	DEVELOPMENT CONTROL – APPLICATIONS RECEIVED  
PL/2023/08235 The Old Ring of Bells, 4 Southwick Road, North Bradley –the Parish Council resolved to have no objection to this application providing that it remains as an ancillary dwelling and is not converted into a separate dwelling.
FM reminded councillors of application to Register Land as Town or Village Green - Southwick Court Fields. Councillors resolved to not be involved. 

	

	113
	DEVELOPMENT CONTROL – DECISIONS MADE - None

	

	114

	CORRESPONDENCE
Highways Improvement Request form submitted by a Westbury Road Yarnbrook resident expressing concern about the noise and vibrations caused by HGV lorries. Councillors sympathised, resolved to offer every support and enquire what the Highways Department can suggest. 
 
	

	115
	TRAFFIC CALMING UPDATE
Having previously circulated WC’s suggestions to reduce the speed of traffic, Councillors agreed that this would be an improvement on current controls but would prefer an additional gate on Southwick Road’s entry to North Bradley. They also suggested having staggered speed warnings on Southwick Road. Clerk to notify WC of the comments. Clerk to warn Jamie Mundy of imminent resurface of Woodmarsh.  


	

	116
	COMMUNITY GOVERNANCE REVIEW

LL updated councillors following her meeting with the Electoral Review Committee. It is unlikely that the request for reconsideration of the 2020 boundary review would be accepted but it was possible that there could be a more precise boundary to relocate the historic properties back to North Bradley. 

LL asked if the committee might consider bringing the green area of H2.2 back to North Bradley. The committee suggested that the PC provide evidence of the recreational use of the green area.  

 
	

	117
	WILTSHIRE LOCAL PLAN CONSULTATION

Councillors discussed a draft response to the consultation. The Neighbourhood Plan Steering Group had been warned of WC’s change to Policy 52 to preserve landscape gaps between Trowbridge and the villages “as far as is reasonably possible”. The Clerk had shared the document with Southwick, West Ashton, Hilperton and WALPA. The Southwick chairman will be recommending that they tailor a similar response to the consultation. RE will be recommending that all the PCs meet to produce a joint response reflecting the representation document as this would be stronger than individual responses. Clerk to amend the document to his name as the contact person.  

	

	118
	NEIGHBOURHOOD PLAN UPDATE
LL updated councillors on recent Steering Group meeting. A consultation event is planned for Saturday 2nd December. There will be a questionnaire and a call for sites form that will be delivered to doors in advance. The press will be notified and there will be publicity on the website and social media. RE and the Clerk will be attending Trowbridge Town Council (TTC)’s Policy and Resources committee meeting on 7 November and hopefully signing off the Statement of Intent documenting the financial agreement. They will also be asking what arrangements TTC will be making for the event. Clarification also will be sought from TTC on any boundary in Drynham Lane.   

FM stated that there were anomalies in the 2020 made Neighbourhood Plan to what had previously been identified. RE responded that any anomalies can be corrected as part of the review. 

LL queried funding being allocated to Peace Memorial Trust from 54 Woodmarsh development. Clerk to seek clarification from planning officer about how the s106 funding is allocated. 
.    
	

	119

	MAINTENANCE – 

Clerk has reported flooding problems at the balancing pond and Little Common to Wessex Water and Network Rail. 
Clerk to report loose drain with tarmac breaking up at corner of Phillips Way to Westbury Road to WC.

GL to forward photo of overhanging trees on Woodmarsh that are obscuring vision for horse riders. Clerk will report to WC.
HP reported pavement breaking up over junction boxes on Hawkeridge Road. Clerk to report to WC for onward transmission to Open Reach. HP will supply a photograph.  
Parish Steward tasks:
To trim back nettles across the pavement at the seat in Westbury Road. PMN Have been cut back.
Trim back overhanging brambles at the Vicarage. 


	

	120
120.1
120.2

	FINANCE

Councillors approved the purchase of two poles to replace rusty poles on The Common. A local handyman will instal and replace the No Parking signs. 

The following payments having been previously circulated, were approved and will be paid on-line:
Payee

Amount
September payments
120.2.1
Google invoice 01.10.23-31.09.23
£4.60
120.2.2
K Elder Salary, office/travel expenses October
623.02
120.2.3
HMRC October
£143.40
120.2.4
LL Engraving of plaque for commemoration plaque
£20.00
120.2.5
British Legion wreath
£25.00
120.2.6
Greenacres Grass cutting The Common and The Green
£1206.90
120.2.7
West Wiltshire Micros – Stationery and IT equipment

£24.97

	

	121
	ANY OTHER MATTERS

RE reminded councillors that in previous years a dinner has been held as a social event for parish councillors. Agreed for this to take place 15th January 2024 at The Royal Oak Hawkeridge. 

LL expressed her concern about a ditch on the field side of the allotments. It is very overgrown but difficult to access. Clerk to ask Robert Spencer if he could cut back the hedgerow which would make it easier for the allotment association to tidy up the ditch. 


	

	122
	DATE OF NEXT MEETING Monday 4 December 2023 19:30 at the Progressive Hall. 
	

	
	The meeting closed at 21.10.
Signed …………………………
	Date ……………………
	



Page | 23 – 2023/24

